HIGH LANE U3A ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING


WEDNESDAY 13th FEBRUARY 2019


1. Paul Kenneth welcomed everyone to the 2019 Annual General Meeting.


2. Pam Curley read the minutes of the previous AGM which were agreed and accepted as a true record: There were no matters arising.


3. CHAIR'S STATEMENT FOR 2018


High Lane U3A is well established and has continued to attract new members during the year, and our membership now stands at 425. Monthly meetings have been well attended and our committee member Sheila Harrop has arranged some interesting and entertaining speakers. However, the most important part of any U3A are the interest groups and we thank all the group leaders for their commitment to our U3A. We held four social events in 2018: the Annual Lunch was held at the Alma Lodge which was a new venue and proved very successful. Our Newsletter, edited by Diane Saxon, is full of information both for our U3A and for local and national events We thank her for all the work she puts in preparing the newsletter and also thank Jeff Mortimer for managing our website. And last, but not least, our thanks to those members who come early on Wednesdays to set out the chairs and to the tea ladies who organise the refreshments very efficiently every time. Without these volunteers our meetings could not take place.


4. TREASURERS REPORT 


Balances RBS £1698 Vernon £5768 Financially the year is going well also and the clue is in the fact we still have a surplus of income over expenditure, namely about £676, £375 of which is from sale of the music evening tickets. So bearing in mind we have only 3 meetings left and the Xmas party which pays for itself we should be there or thereabouts. I would take this opportunity to consider next year, at this point I have not seen any correspondence that says the Third Age Trust fee is going up from the present rate of £3.50 but as you may recollect the cost of the direct mail is increasing to £2.90 so subs should be £6 and £8.90 or would you want to make it £9. The other alternative of course is to drop membership to £5 and £8 to hopefully reduce some of the credit balances we hold. We did have over £6000 in the Vernon at one point but monies were transferred to current account to support the groups earlier in the year and were never fully transferred back. The Committee agreed to keeping the membership at £5 and £8. Furthermore the application form needs to be re addressed before next year as the Data Protection area needs to be moved so the signature is after it and shortened so nobody has to tick it. Theoretically if they don't agree to it then they shouldn't join. Diane agreed to look at the design of the form for next year to accommodate the requirements


5. COMMITTEE NOMINATIONS 


A vote was held for the position of chair and Sheila Harrop is now the new chair of High Lane U3A. Therefore the committee for 2019 will be:- Chair - Sheila Harrop Vice Chair - Paul Kenneth Treasurer - Les Birks Secretary - Pam Curley Committee members - Pam Andrew, Maureen Christian, Linda Dale, Sue Harlin, Barbara Kenneth, Trevor Kinvig, Andre Lister, Margaret McDermott and Doreen Scotte and Lynn Arnold.


6. GROUP LEADERS' REPORTS


Group Leaders' read out their annual reports.


7. ANY OTHER BUSINESS 


Change to the Constitution The following is the revised object clause in the National U3A constitution regarding the purpose of the U3A which was put to the members and was accepted by all those present. “The advancement of education and, in particular, the education of older people and those who are retired from full time work by all means, including associated activities conducive to learning and personal development.”





The meeting closed at 3.25pm





